
Minutes of the 11th Meeting of the Tarvin Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held on   

10th March 2016 

Present: Cllr. Edward Lush, Mark Boulton, Roy Brereton, Celia Cummings, Alison Kempski, 

Carol Over, Joe Thompson, Robin Turney. 

1. Apologies from Jane Hough 

2. The minutes of the meeting held on 11 February 2016 were agreed as a correct record 

3. It was agreed the Chairman would follow up with reminders the letters to the two doctors' 

practices, the owner of Pool Bank and the Diocese 

4. The results of the survey of young people aged 11-18's recreation priorities were noted 

5. It was noted that Robin was waiting to hear from the Chairman of the Woodland Trust 

whether the Trust felt it would be a good idea for children to cycle through the woodland 

6. Mark and the Chairman had met Joanne Mulligan and she would be reviewing the 

important wildlife corridors in the Tarvin parish area, including areas outside the 

Neighbourhood Plan area. She would report back her initial findings at the end of May  

7. There had been no progress on a possible community toilet scheme 

8. Mark reported that there was no particular problem with non-members using the Bowling 

Club and Tennis Club facilities but that such use needed to be pre-arranged in order to obtain 

the keys, and unsupervised children might present a problem. Both Clubs would welcome 

new members and fees were not unreasonable (NB the current fees should be published in the 

draft Plan) 

9. Celia felt there were safety issues in the vicinity of the school because of parked cars. The 

Chairman would write to the school to see if there were any solutions 

10. It was agreed that the Steering Group would identify those green spaces in the Plan area 

which should be protected e.g. Community Woodland, Millennium Garden, pond on Taylor 

Wimpey development site 

11. It was noted that CWaC may or may not accept the eastern settlement boundary as 

proposed by the Parish Council. The proposed boundary line was the public footpath running 

from the back of Church Farm's buildings towards Brown Heath Farm, parallel to Church 

Street/Tarporley Road 

12. It was agreed that Joe would draft a report for the community on progress to date. Joe 

would also contact CWaC to find out which trees in the Plan area were subject to Tree 

Preservation Orders. The Chairman would find out the proper definition of “wash over” in 

the context of planning. The definition is attached.  

13. There was a long discussion on the draft second community questionnaire. It was agreed 

it needed to be shortened and Roy would produce a revised version  . 


